
Principal’s Report 
NAPLAN 

It has been a very smooth transition for Lake Munmorah PS from the paper 

and pencil NAPLAN format to the online format.  All Year 3 and 5 students 

have been very engaged in the  process and worked hard to do their best in 

each of the areas tested.  Year 3 will complete their assessment today.  Year 

5 will complete their assessments by Thursday next week.  Thank you to the 

teachers who have been involved in this process for their calm, considered 

approach to the transition this year. 

 

Breakfast Club 

Breakfast Club has  been a huge hit with all our students.  We have a small 

group of volunteers who have ensured the Breakfast Club is open each 

morning (originally it was only going to be three mornings) and provide that 

extra “top-up” before learning starts at 9am.  New volunteers are always 

welcome.  Please call the office or contact the P&C if you are able to assist in 

any way. 

 

Teacher Training 

Did you know that teachers have opportunities to learn, too?  Every year the 

teachers from LMPS are involved in training and opportunities to refine and 

hone their skills in a variety of areas to ensure we have the best, most highly 

qualified teachers in front of your children every day.  You may remember a 

few photos on our Facebook page from our CPR training! 

Last week, the Early Stage One and Stage One staff were trained in Targeted 

Early Numeracy (TEN), which is all about teaching our youngest students to 

develop sound skills in early numeracy. 

Next week, the teachers will stay at school for an extended staff meeting to 

expand their skills in Digital Technologies and to get to know our new 

MakerSpace.  More about this excellent initiative to follow in the next few 

weeks. 

 

P&C Meeting 

There will be a P&C meeting Tuesday 21st May, 6.30pm in the staffroom. 
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Upcoming Events  

Tuesday 14th May - Friday 24th May NAPLAN for Years 3 & 5 students 

Monday 20th May - Monday 3rd June Life Education 

Tuesday 21st May - 6:30pm P&C Meeting 



 
                                        

  

 

 

 

Gardening Club 
Our playground is looking fabulous and this has been in part to our new gardening group—the 
Garden Gurus.  This is a voluntary group of students led by Mrs Dyson-Smith who regularly 
meet to work to make our playground and gardens as beautiful as possible.  Also, our veggie 
patch is looking more and more healthy each day, thanks to Shelly and the team of students 
who have worked tirelessly to bring it back to life. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Insect Incursion 
Stage 1 had a visit from the Rumbalara Environmental 
Education Centre to learn all about the creepy crawlies in 
our school.  This was a very hands-on lesson collecting 
(safely, of course!) and classifying the insects we have in 
our school. What a great learning experience! 
 
 
 More photos in the 

following pages. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Narelle Baldwin 
Principal 



 
                                        

  

 

 

 

 
Mini Beast Incursion 



 

                                        

 

 

 Wallarah Zone PSSA Cross Country 



 

                                       

 

  



 
                                        

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

LMPS Canteen News 

“Little Lunch Box Catering” 

 

Week 4 Weekly Special 

Hash Browns All Day  

Only $1.00 each 

 

Every Wednesday is  

Nachos Day - Ol’e 

Only $4.00 

 

 

Hi Everyone! 
  
Just a friendly reminder of our Open Day tomorrow at 
Doyalson Fire Station. We will have plenty on for not 
just the kids but the big kids too. 
 
Come see inside the fire station, jump into our trucks, 
get hands-on with our extinguishers, hoses and 
experience live fire demonstrations. 
 
Our Lego FireFighter Steve (Limited Stock), Sausage 
sandwiches, tea and coffee will also be on offer. If you have any questions about home fire 
safety, book smoke alarm inspections or have questions around recruitment, a member of the 
team will be happy to answer any questions you have. 

 
Again, our doors are open tomorrow from 10am - 2pm and we look forward to 

seeing the students also mum and dad! 

 

RFF MATTHEW ARRAIZA  
 



 

                                        

 

 



 

                                       

 

PBL Awards - Term 2 Week 3 
 

 

 

Class Respect Responsibility Personal Best 

KL Addison B Hunter C Ivy Z 

KS Cooper A Max D Kiyomi H 

KV Cooper-John William E Milla G 

1C Bryce W Stella D Jerzy L 

1J Ivy T & Melinda H Angie S Kyle HJ 

1/2A Harley C Mia Mc Lonny 

2K Moriah Hailey C Havi 

2RF Lucas Z Ryder B Adison D 

2/3M Taylah C Jaia T Ella P 

K-6R  Koopah P Kane B 

2/3M    

3B    

4S    

4B    

5C    

5M    

5/6R    

6G    

6M    

K-6S    



 

                                        

 

 



 
                                        

  

 

 

 

 

 


